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C V S R  DIRECTORS 2015 
 

Dave Bailey  (319) 640-0932  OTCMUSN@hotmail.com 
Larry Hampton   393-8753  lh1932@yahoo.com 
Whitey Hermansen  361-1100  bhone@aol.com 
Roger Hindman   721-5411  36ragtop@gmail.com 
David Wheatley   396-6319  wheatjwdw@aol.com 
 
 
Co-Treasurers:  Sharon Davis, Roger Hindman 
 
 
Cruisin’ for Camp Courageous Chairpersons:  Brad & Mary Johnson 377-9517 
customauto@q.com 
 
 
CVSR Drag City Chairman:  Larry Hampton 393-8753 lh1932@yahoo.com 
 
 
Cedar Valley Street Rods web site address:  www.cedarvalleystreetrods.org 
 
 

**SEND NEWSLETTER INFORMATION & PICTURES TO BHONE@AOL.COM** 
 
 
 
Next Meeting:  Sunday, April 12, 2015 at F & W, 1 PM  
  
 

 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Denny Pfiffner 1940-2015 



Cedar Valley Street Rods – Minutes from February 8, 2015 meeting  

 

Whitey Hermansen called meeting to order at 1:10 at F & W in Marion  

 

Members present included Virgil Dietz, Bill Weeks, Don Mahan, Brad Johnson, Wayne & Chris Holst, Craig 

& Lynn Emrich, Richard Mishler & Sherri Wilcox, Don Sedlacek, Butch Slocum, Rich Klamerus & Mary 

Markmann, Dave & Lois Bailey, Whitey & Shirley Hermansen, Sharon Davis, Larry Hampton, David & 

Joyce Wheatley, Roger Hindman, and Dick Wilkinson. 
 

There were no guests. 

 

Minutes of the December 8, 2014 meeting were approved as written.  

 

Treasurer’s report was provided by Roger Hindman and approved by members.  

 

The NSRA Fellow Pages have been sent in and the Iowa Sales Tax Form has been sent in.  Biennial report has been 

filed. 

 

A donation was sent to St. Luke’s Hospice in memory of Dennis Pfiffner who passed away Saturday Jan 24. Dennis 

was one of the original members of CVSR. Many friends from over the years attended a beautiful service at All Saints 

Catholic in Cedar Rapids.  

 

The 2015 roster and calling tree are included in this newsletter. 

 

 

OLD BUSINESS: 

 Club projector – tabling it for now 

 Need newsletter editor – Mary Markmann is taking a break after doing a fantastic job for the last five years.  

Since no one has volunteered, the board will provide a simple and basic newsletter stating the minutes and then 

send out through email.  Thank you Mary for all of your years being our newsletter editor. 

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

 The website domain renewal has been renewed. 

 Stacy Sievers will continue to keep the website and Facebook updated. 

 Beer mugs and wine glasses – beer mugs are available for $6.25 with our logo and 40th Anniversary etched.  

Wine glasses are available for $5.25 with our logo and 40th Anniversary etched. 

 Camp Courageous – May 17.  Need a sponsor for trophies and dash plaques.  An Elvis impersonator will be 

performing Saturday night the 16th at the Elks Club in Monticello (spaghetti supper will be included).  

Proceeds will be credited to Cruisin’.  We are always looking for sponsors for Cruisin’.  Butch made a motion 

to have CVSR cover the trophy cost and dash plaques.  An amendment was made by Brad – if we don’t come 

up with someone to sponsor the trophies/dash plaques, then CVSR will pay for them.  Motion carried.  

 Drag City – Sunday, August 16 with a rain date of August 30. 

 Larry Hampton has been chairman for many years and would like someone to take his next year.   

 This year we will have yellow t-shirts with Dave Bailey’s pickup, Rich Klamerus’s Dodge, and Leon Evans’s 

Chevelle.  We are taking orders from the club to see if we can increase the amount of t-shirts to be ordered to 

help with the cost.  Currently Larry has ordered 50.  He will be calling for volunteers soon.  T-shirts will sell 

for $15.   

 We are giving away the 2nd annual Leon Evans Memorial Trophy again this year. In addition, Jeff Evans 

donated $50 and the club will match with $50 and that will go to the car with the lowest ET.   

 There will be a “Show and Shine Car Show” this year; entrants will be charged the spectator fee of $5.00. 

Roger Hindman and Whitey Hermansen in are in charge of the Show and Shine.  

 Spring Party – It will be at Whitey and Shirley Hermansen’s on Saturday, June 6 and will be catered.  More 

information to follow.  Mark your calendars. 



 Bill Cejka is arranging for a garage tour for the end of March.  No date has been set. 

 Spring Swap Meet – April 18 and 19.  CVSR has two spaces for you to bring your items. 

 Monticello Car Show – February 21 and 22.  Wayne Holst is taking his car. 

 

UPCOMING CRUISE NIGHTS – BEGINING IN APRIL 

 First Thursday starting April 2 will be at Palo Green Space in Palo 

 Second Thursday will be at Duffy’s, now located in Center Point.  (location previously a Chrysler dealership) 

 Third Thursday will be at Classic Car Enterprises, Classic Car Court 

 Fourth Thursday will be at Godfather’s on 16th Avenue 

 Fifth Thursday will be at Relevant Life Church, 8th Avenue SW (Denny Johnson is trying to fit in a couple 

more events) 

 Iowa City Cruise Nights – Last Friday of the month at Coral Ridge Mall in Coralville. 

 Hot Rod Power Tour – June 6, starting in Madison 

 Butch Slocum and Ken Smith is putting together three trips for our members.  In May a trip is planned for 

the Nairobi Zoo near the quad cities.  Address is Coal Valley, IL.  In July a trip is planned for the Lincoln 

Speedway in Lincoln, NE and in September to Lake Okoboji.  More details to follow. 

 Dave and Lois Bailey is planning on cruising the Route 6 River Cruise (River to River Retro Road Trip) from 

Davenport to Council Bluffs on September 18-20.  They welcomed anyone else who wanted to join in. 

 

Our next meeting will be Sunday, April 12. Roger Hindman will be conducting meeting.  Time and location to be 

determined. 

 

BUY, SELL, TRADE 

 Larry Hampton is looking for a trailer that can be pulled behind a t-bucket 

 Butch has a Best Buy gift certificate for sale 

 Woodcarving Show will be at the Kirkwood Training and Outreach Center in Marion on March 7 and 8.  See 

Sherri Wilcox or Richard Mishler for more info. 

 

Motion to adjourn.  Virgil Dietz made a motion, Richard Mishler seconded.  Meeting adjourned. A big Thank You to 

Dick Wilkinson for allowing us to use his business for our meeting. 

 

Thank you Sharon Davis and Roger Hindman for taking meeting notes. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Whitey Hermansen    

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 





 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


